April 17, 1941

My dear Immer,

I am glad %o have your letter and news ae to what you are
doing perasonally and politiecelly in Minnssota. I have bessn
hoping to vielt the BYates this Bummer; but 1t locks now very
muoh as though I oould not make it a% all thias year, owing to
the provoking delays of our Fassport Department in gesaiEpgthhs
neoeasary exit permly. BSoms of our Civil Ssrvantas, sa parhaps
you know, are experts in obstruotion, and my application aseme
to have got lodged in a partloularly eticky ocrner, It would be
almoat & miraele Aif 1 oould get %Sranspertation so late as the
date to whioch they are delaying me.

I am writing to Dliver & Boyd saylng that I should 1like to
gEive the p;}ﬂllliﬂn you require for your new book. Do you
intend te Ureat at all fully with the speclal problems arising in
plant seleotion? The work of Hutchinsen and Panse is very
promlsing in this field.

I have heard nothing of late of my eldest eon, OGesorge, whop
you may remember, and who was in the Air Foroe. I $hink I muet

presume he 1s At the bottom of the Atlantia.
Youre sinoerely,



